
 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                                  

Mgr. Katarína Jakubová 

 

Mobile: +421 911 395 727 

Mail: jakubova@cyklistikaszc.sk 

 

Bratislava, 3rd February 2025  

Dear UEC Electoral and Voting Monitoring Commission, 

inspired by the european and world cycling system, I am writing to express my interest in the 

position of the member of the UEC management board. Currently I am working for the Slovak 

Cycling Federation as a General Secretary. My role is managing the administration of the 

federation, organizing the management board meetings, registration of national teams for 

international cycling events and communication with Ministry of Sport, The Olympic 

Committee, Union Européenne de Cyclisme, Union Cycliste Internationale, National Sport 

Center and National Anti-doping Agency. 

I am a member of the organizing committee of the biggest race in Slovakia – Tour de Slovaquie, 

as well as other races organized by Slovak Cycling Federation. I am not afraid of challenges, 

and I consider myself an empathetic and reliable person with an active and positive approach 

to work, but also in private life. I speak English, German and some French. 

Thanks to my several years of experience working as a General Secretary in the Slovak Cycling 

Federation, I am highly skilled at different activities. The organisation of marketing and cycling 

events required flexibility and proper time management at meetings with partners. I have 

learned to cope with stressful situations and adapt to changing circumstances. All these 

experiences challenged me to be creative, dedicated  and patient. One of my interest is that 

riders are successful in  cycling, and are able to make an accurate decisions for their lifetime, 

to make a determination sportsmanship and teamwork because only joint efforts of a team can 
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lead to victory. During the UEC and UCI Congresses I have made many friends and contacts 

from various federations and that is one of the reason why I would like to work on the 

international projects. In 2021, I was elected to the UEC management board for the first time. 

My intention for the future in the UEC Management Board is continue to work for the 

development of cycling, to build cycling in less developed countries and building up visions 

for the future. 

My next goal is to work where can I develop professionally and combine my range of 

experience and  ability. I am responsible and I always take ownership of the tasks that are 

entrusted to me. I am a fast learner and I welcome every opportunity to discover new interesting 

areas and ideas. I believe that my extensive experience, my communication and listening skills, 

my knowledge of foreign languages and personal characteristics make me a suitable candidate 

for this position. 

Cycling is a part of my life and as a part of my activity for pleasure and health. It will be a great 

honor for me to be part of the international cycling family again. 

 

Thank you for taking your time to review my letter. 

 

                                                

                                                                            

 

                                                                        Katarína Jakubová 


